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A fog and stratus event occurred over Williams Field, Antarctica on January 11, 2015 and a snow squall moved through the airfield January 19th that caused inbound aircraft to divert to a whiteout landing area. Could these weather events have been forecasted more than 12 hours a priori? AMPS model guidance provided good outlooks; however, strength and timing of events is always confirmed with surface observations and satellite imagery. Default enhancements in TeraScan® lack description or practical application. Color enhancements of meteorological satellite imagery can reveal low-level phenomena hiding beneath higher cloud cover that aid the forecaster's awareness of timing and position of approaching deteriorating weather. A comprehensive review of the forecast and MISSION WATCH process preceding the whiteout landings concluded that better use of TeraScan® enhancements may have led the forecasting staff to issue Point-of-Safe return forecasts that would have encouraged the C-130 aircrews to return to Christchurch, New Zealand.

